MINUTES
Park Board Meeting
June 13, 2018

The Park Board meeting was held at the Conference room of the Administration Building and began at 11:00
a.m.

Those individuals in attendance were Marilyn Griesdorn, Ted Baltes, Chairman Todd Dammeyer, and Village
Administrator Rodd Hale. Connie Apple was absent.

A motion was made by Ted Baltes, seconded by Marilyn Griesdorn, to approve the agenda. Vote: all yeas. A
motion was made by Marilyn Griesdorn, seconded by Ted Baltes, to approve the minutes from the April 23,
2018 meeting. Vote: all yeas.

Administrator Hale discussed the 2018 pool operations stating the Village is now required by the State
Auditor to separate pool admission funds from concession stand funds. This takes extra work due to the need
to inventory all concession items. Hale also expressed the new pool liner is installed and is already saving the
Village in the amount of water needed to keep the pool full and the amount of chemicals needed to treat the
water.

The Darke County Parks Grant was then discussed with Administrator Hale explaining the Village is applying
for artificial turf for around the merry go round. It was also discussed that Chris Berg of C&S Painting has
completed the painting of the playground toys in the Indian Creek Park.

Marylin Griesdorn commented pickle ball is still very popular with many people playing in Ward Park.

Todd Dammeyer asked if it might be possible to put a charcoal grill near the Shelter House at Indian Creek
Park. Dammeyer commented Midmark employees often use the facility and if any grilling is done they need
to bring their own grill which can be inconvenient. Members discussed there used to be charcoal grills in
Ward Park and they were taken out. Members are not sure but wondered if it created a liability issue for the
Village. Administrator Hale will check with the Village insurance company to see if grills are a liability that
should not be considered.

Administrator Hale mentioned the Indian Creek baseball scoreboard recently needed some repairs but it has
been fixed.

With no further business to conduct a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Marilyn Griesdorn,
seconded by Ted Baltes. Vote: all yeas.
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